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August, 2014 Parkway Edition No. 07 

The next P&C Meeting will be held in the Staff House on Monday, 8 September 2014 at 5.30pm 

Guest Speaker: Sean Bromfield Head Teacher Science 

ALL WELCOME 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  

TO OUR 2015 SCHOOL CAPTAINS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALEX HILLS   LYDIA CORCORAN EAGLETON   MARLII CARROLL    JAEGER COLLINS 
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SCIENCE 

Science at Newcastle High School in 2014 has been dynamic and exciting. Our staff members have 

created many opportunities to enrich the students' Science education and our students have happily 

embraced those opportunities. 

In terms of staff, Aurelia Nowak has moved to our Cooks Hill Campus and while being missed here, 

is making an outstanding contribution in her new role. Bronwyn Cooper has joined the Science staff 

and has made a great contribution to the faculty. She is a passionate educator, utilising innovative 

practice. She also coordinates the school SRC. 

In the senior school, students have had opportunities through field studies, excursions and visits to 

both TAFE and industry. The Hunter Wetlands Centre hosts our field studies for students in Senior 

Science and Biology. The Museum of Human Disease was attended by Senior Biology and 

our elective science "Mad Scientists" class. Chemistry students have visited Orica and Newcastle TAFE. 

In Science, we strongly support STEM education which is the integration of Science, Technology, 

Engineering and Mathematics. Students have participated in many programs and have had exposure 

to STEM learning. These opportunities include: 

Science and Engineering challenge - Year 10 

Build me a Future day - Year 8 

Girls in STEM education lecture - Year 10 

Mad Scientists elective - Year 10 

In 2015 Newcastle High STEM team is 

introducing the iSTEM curriculum in Year 10 

on the Senior Preparation elective line. 

Students have been selected based on 

interest and aptitude and will study 

engineering principles in a project learning 

framework. 

Our Year 8 students always enjoy the Cows 

Create Careers project. Students care for two 

calves for two weeks and gather data on 

their growth and development. Students also 

develop a portfolio of course work based on 

the dairy industry. Newcastle High School 

won this competition again this year. 

 

In the July vacation, three of our students travelled to Orlando, 

Florida on a NASA and science excursion, jointly hosted by 

Newcastle and Maitland Grossmann High Schools. Our students 

had an amazing experience ranging from the Kennedy Space 

Center at Cape Canaveral to alligators and an open airboat ride. 

 

Sean Bromfield 

Head Teacher Science 
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HSC CHEMISTRY  

Students have been expanding their investigative skills and developing hands-on experience in 

laboratory techniques at a recent visit to the Hunter TAFE Science Department.  

 

 

Students participated in a myriad of activities to 

measure and monitor local water sources; conducted 

titrations, gravimetric analysis and used specialist 

equipment including atomic absorption and UV 

spectrophotometers.  

 

 

Congratulations to all students involved for being 

wonderful ambassadors to Newcastle High School 

and best wishes for their future scientific endeavours.  

  

  

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10203574933685482&set=a.4707102287062.2164428.1579458313&type=1
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10203574929125368&set=a.4707102287062.2164428.1579458313&type=1
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10203574931725433&set=a.4707102287062.2164428.1579458313&type=1
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10203574933685482&set=a.4707102287062.2164428.1579458313&type=1
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10203574929125368&set=a.4707102287062.2164428.1579458313&type=1
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10203574931725433&set=a.4707102287062.2164428.1579458313&type=1
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10203574933685482&set=a.4707102287062.2164428.1579458313&type=1
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10203574929125368&set=a.4707102287062.2164428.1579458313&type=1
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10203574931725433&set=a.4707102287062.2164428.1579458313&type=1
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WETLANDS 

 

 

Preliminary Biology and Senior 

Science students had their 

annual field trip excursion 

to Shortland Wetlands.  The 

weather was a bit off, but held out 

for us.  Each group had to 

complete a series of investigations 

as an assessment task.  It was a 

busy and enjoyable day 
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BUILD ME A FUTURE SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING CHALLENGE 

On Thursday, 4 April the 8N Science class travelled to Newcastle University to compete in the Build 

ME a Future Science and Engineering Challenge. 

The first activity we did was related to maths and we learnt about Pythagoras shapes and how they 

are exactly same if you zoom in. 

Then we extracted DNA from strawberries using washing up liquid, alcohol, water and salt. 

The next activity we attempted was to make a tower from a limited number of everyday objects like 

straws, paddle pop sticks and paper. Then they were tested by a machine that dropped onto the 

towers and the judges added weights. 

Other groups on the day 

participated in activities such 

as constructing a catapult, a 

moon buggy and a rescue 

helicopter.   

We had the opportunity to see 

soccer playing robots in 

operation that play in the 

World RoboCup. 

Everyone enjoyed the free 

Subway lunch. The overall day 

was fun and we learnt a lot 

about Science and Engineering 

careers. 

By Clarence Playford and Isaac Lourie 

 

COWS CREATE CAREERS 

We took out the Cows Create Careers Junior Division in the Hunter Region.  Two of our individual 

teams came second and third.  The students of 8N had to care for the calves for three weeks as well 

as do a project on the Dairy Industry.  The CCC is an initiative to create awareness of the careers 

available in the Dairy Industry. 
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LYDIA CORCORAN EAGLETON 

…WINS PEACE PRIZE 

Every year the Governor of NSW, Ms Marie Bashir, 

honours seven students from schools around NSW for 

their leadership role in fostering harmony and peace. This 

year, Year 11 student Lydia Corcoran Eagleton, has been 

recognised for her outstanding contribution to 

community and her fund-raising efforts on behalf of The 

Samaritans. She will be awarded the Marie Bashir Peace 

Prize on Monday, 22 September at NSW Parliament 

House. 

Lydia organises the school‟s participation in the Samaritans Purse program of Operation Christmas 

Child, which works to provide gift boxes of essential items to the children of developing nations all 

over the world. More than one hundred of her peers have been energised by Lydia‟s enthusiasm and 

following the success of this program last year, she was invited to travel to Cambodia in February to 

distribute these gifts and provide language lessons to children and their parents. Since her return, she 

has been asked to sit on the local board of The Samaritans, as their youth representative. She has also 

been operating a local market stall to raise funds for the construction of a school in a Cambodian 

village. Recently, Lydia was delighted to hear that The Samaritans have reached their target for the 

school and construction work will soon begin. However, she has commented that there are many 

more schools to build and she intends to continue with her fund-raising efforts.  

 

Lydia is currently putting boxes 

together for this year‟s Operation 

Christmas Child and as the deadline for 

collections approaches, she would 

welcome many more contributions. 

Students who are interested should talk 

to Lydia about ways in which they can 

help. 

Congratulations to Lydia for her 

amazing efforts and for the honour that 

Governor Bashir has accorded her. 
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YEAR 11 JINDABYNE CAMP 

During Week 3 of this term, Year 11 

travelled to Jindabyne for their annual  

“snow excursion”. Marlii Carroll writes a 

report which sums up what was a fun, 

educational and rewarding week at the 

snow. The students' earned a reputation 

with the camp staff of being a very 

determined and gutsy mob, who were 

always positive, and always keen to 

"attack" the slopes with gusto, even in 

what was extremely inclement weather. 

Lesser mortals would have retired to the 

very warm, cosy and DRY upstairs cafe, 

with its scrumptious hot chocolates.  

Standing in the lift line on Friday I noticed the 

temperature display showing -5 degrees C. Add to this 

the wind chill factor (winds up to 130 km/hr), and as 

you can imagine, it was COLD. Yet, they were still out 

there.  When the going gets tough...................! 

The groups' behaviour was impeccable and it was a 

pleasure to take this group of students away. They 

upheld the fine reputation that Newcastle High School 

students have at the Jindabyne Sport and Recreation 

Centre.   
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All the students are now capable skiers or snowboarders and I have the utmost confidence in them 

being able to venture to the snow in future years and safely enjoy themselves in what is a fun and 

exciting recreational activity. 

I hope the students have thanked their parents for giving them the opportunity to participate in this 

excursion.  

I would also like to thank Mrs Blatchford, Mr Smith and Mr Crichton who all volunteered to 

supervise the group and play mum and dad for the six days. 

Mr Wagner 

HT PDHPE 
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PRINCIPAL‟S REPORT 

As you will have read there is so much happening across the school community. Our students are 

excelling in a wide range of activities.  Each day I receive more good news about our students.  

Students have excelled at the Newcastle Food and Wine Show and at the Business and Law 

Experience Day held at the university recently. 
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It seems hard to believe but the school year for our fabulous Year 12 students is rapidly coming to an 

end.  The HSC marking has already commenced for students in practical and performance subjects. 

This work has recently been displayed to the community at the performance evening which was an 

excellent night. 
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The quality of some of the projects from the IT Wood class has been really impressive. 

00  
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Ms Ellis and Ms Queenan, the Year 12 Advisors, have been working to ensure that this cohort exits 

the school with the same dignity and grace that other years have.  Students have all been given 

instructions outlining the expectations of the school, the DEC and Board of Studies.  I am looking 

forward to seeing the students at both their Formal and the final assembly during Week 10.  A school 

clap out for Year 12 has been planned for Friday, 12 September. 

As one cohort leaves another takes their place and our cover photograph this month features our 

2015 School Captains.  The first „big gig‟ for this group of student leaders is working with the 

outgoing prefects organising a school dance. 

Our incoming Captain Lydia 

Corcoran Eagleton has been 

awarded the Marie Bashir Peace 

Prize.  This is an amazing 

achievement.  Lydia is the only Year 

11 student to be awarded this award 

in 2015.  One of Lydia‟s passions is 

Operation Christmas Child and to 

support her efforts the school had a 

bit of Christmas feel during Week 8, 

culminating in a Christmas theme 

out of uniform day on Friday, 5 

September. 

 

As a reward for the excellent 

behaviour of students, a School Dance was held on Wednesday, 3 September.  The dance was 

organised by our prefect body and details have been provided to all students and parent/carers 

regarding expectations.  The theme of the dance was “When I grow up”.  There were two sessions 

for the dance - Years 7-9 from 5.00pm to 7.30pm and Years 9 to 12 from 7.30pm to 10.00pm.   

During Week 8, the school celebrated SASS 

Recognition Week recognising the effort and 

work of the School Administration and Support 

Staff (SASS).  These hard working people are the 

unsung heroes of the school who support both 

students and staff to ensure that the school runs 

smoothly each and every day. As part of the 

celebration members of the SAS staff were being 

introduced at each assembly during the week. 

Several members of the support staff are leaving 

at the end of this term.  Ms Bev Bush has been 

appointed to Hamilton South Public School as 

the School Administration Manager and Mr Keith 

Morton, our technology co-ordinator is leaving.  Mr Morton has been replaced by Mr Adam 

Hulbert.  We wish Keith and Bev all the best and welcome Adam to the NHS community. 

Students in Year 7 have been given the revised enrolment form for parents/carers to complete. The 

information of these forms is critical as school funding is now dependent upon the data extracted 

from this information.  During Term 4, forms will be issued to students in other years.  Your 

assistance in completing and returning these forms to the school is much appreciated and will ensure 

that your children get their share of the resources available to schools. 
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The school grounds are taking on a 

Spring look as the Garden Group 

continues to work hard to mulch and 

Summer-proof the gardens around 

the school.  The Year 11/12 

Horticulture group is doing a great 

job with the restoration of the area in 

front of the Staff House which will 

include several pieces of outdoor gym 

equipment.  This area should be 

ready for use at the start of the 2015 

school year. 

Wednesday evening, 10 September is 

Semester 2 Parent Teacher evening. In 

response to parent requests, we are 

trialling an on line booking system to 

see if this works better than the 

previous drop in and queue method. 

I look forward to meeting 

parents/carers on this evening. 

It is really critical that we have 

accurate numbers of students who 

will be attending NHS for 2015. Our 

student numbers are down on 2014 and this will mean fewer teachers at Newcastle High School.  

From information I am being told by parents there appear to be lots of myths about NHS students 

that are being spread by community members that have little or no contact with the school.  NHS is 

a great school, where all aspects of students‟ life are supported, whether that is academic, social or 

emotional.  Local comprehensive schools play a vital role in the ongoing success of local communities 

where students are supported and encouraged to become fully engaged members of their 

community.  

A sign of this strength of the school is the recent audit of the Vocational Education Training (VET) 

program, where NHS was found to be compliant in all aspects. VET is undergoing some significant 

modifications with the changes in government policy and this successful audit is testimony to the hard 

work of the VET staff and Mrs Hines, the VET Co-ordinator. Recently, Hospitality students have 

participated to great acclaim at both the Sydney and Newcastle Food and Wine Shows. 

As part of the local community, the school is at the fringe of the restricted parking zone and this is 

causing issues for local residents, especially on Tuesday mornings when garbage and recycling bins are 

place outside houses.  Please respect these residents‟ right to place their bins on the street and not 

park in front of, or move, these bins. Parking is very tight around the school during the day and 

everyone needs to work co-operatively to ensure that residents and drivers are not inconvenienced 

or fined. 

Could I please impress on parents and carers the need to make appointments to see staff?  Schools 

are very busy places and if you just take a chance and roll in and hope to see staff they will probably 

be teaching.  An appointment time allows staff time to prepare and find relevant information so the 

meeting is far more productive. 

Mark Hewitt 

Principal 
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NEW SCHOOL LEADERSHIP PREFECTS ELECTED FOR 2014-2015 

As this term draws to an end it has been an exciting term as we have had the opportunity to 

welcome our newly elected Leaders for 2014-2015. The elections were held last term and all students 

who presented themselves to both staff and students were highly commended for their efforts. 

Our School Captains are Lydia Corcoran Eagleton and Alex Hills. 

Our Vice Captains are Marlii Carroll and Jaeger Collins. 

The students from Year 11 who were voted as Prefects are Jarod Sansom, Rhys Wilson, Chelsea 

Hollings, India Wilson, Irini Kassas, Maddison Adams, Mercedes Wildschut, Renee Thomas, Sophie 

Anderson and Georgia Wilson. 

The students from Year 10 who were voted in are Tre Carson, Lucy Maher, Abbie Smith, Milan 

Lettau, Jordi Toby, Maija Spencer-Karinen, Juda Leet and Lachlan Milton. 

The current Year 12 leaders are doing a great job introducing the new leaders to their roles. We have 

been extremely lucky to have always had such a great enthusiastic group of young people who work 

together so brilliantly. This term they are demonstrating their leadership skills by organising and 

running a school dance for the majority of our students who always uphold PBL in our school. They 

are already proving to be an asset to our team. 

The new leaders will be inducted on Thursday, 18 September at the Year 12 Graduation Ceremony. 

At this stage I would publicly like to thank Year 12 Prefects for the outstanding job they have done 

during their time to make Newcastle High, a school that encourages students to participate and 

engage in what is being offered, to learn what is being taught, and to behave in the way that is 

acceptable in society. I know they will leave with the necessary skills to be valuable members of the 

society. 

I look forward to another successful year. 

Debbie Ellis 

Student Leadership Coordinator 

 

SCHOOL ZONE UPGRADES 

The NSW Government will deliver school zone flashing lights to every school in NSW. More than 

1350 schools already have flashing lights. There are more than 1500 schools where flashing lights will 

be installed by the end of 2015.  The 40km/h school speed zones operate across NSW at all school 

sites on gazetted school days (including school development days). Motorists should drive no faster 

than 40 km/h through school zones. Most school zones operate from 8.00am-9.30am and from 

2.30-4.00pm on gazetted school days. 

There are a small number of non-standard school zone times in NSW. They are identified by 

red/orange school zone signs to show non-standard times. Signs at these schools show the times that 

apply. 

Newcastle City Council will commence the upgrade in November 2014. 

For more information go to: 

http://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/schools/flashinglights/index.html 

 

 

  

http://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/schools/flashinglights/index.html
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EV BIKES 

The Hunter Valley Electric Vehicle 

Festival is delivered each year by a 

range of supportive Hunter 

organisations and businesses lead by 

the Tom Farrell Institute for the 

Environment at the University of 

Newcastle. 

Electric vehicles in all shapes and 

sizes from bicycles to trains are a key 

technology in making our town a 

more prosperous place to live. The 

festival is aimed at exploring ways to 

incorporate the technology into our 

lives.  

Newcastle High School team 'Novadrift‟ participated in the 

festival, entering two electric bicycles in the EV Prize. Lead by 

Mrs Wells, Mr Wallace, Mr Johns and Mr Melling, the students 

built the electric vehicle which won the EV Prize in the hub 

class. 

The future for Newcastle High School is truly electric! 
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SPORT 

Athletics 

Newcastle High School had sixty students compete at the City Zone Athletics Carnival at Glendale in 

early June. It was a very successful day, with twenty-five students qualifying to compete at the 

Hunter Region Championship in Week Two of this term. 

Once again Newcastle High School showed their dominance across a range of track and field events, 

achieving some excellent results. Congratulations to the following students who have qualified to 

represent Newcastle High School and Hunter Region at the NSW CHS Athletics Championships at 

Homebush in early September. 

 

Josephine Pinkerton (Year 8) – 13yrs 800m 

Eleanor Pinkerton (Year 8) – 13yrs High Jump 

 

 

 

 

Hannah Downes (Year 8) – 14yrs 400m 

Anthony Nguyen (Year 9) – 15yrs 100m & 200m 

 

 

 

 

Abbie Gray (Year 8) – 15yrs High Jump 

Jarrod Sansom (Year 11) – 17yrs 800m & 400m Hurdles 

 

 

Good Luck to these six students 

 

Touch Football 

After narrowly defeating Whitebridge High School in Round 2 of the NSW CHS Knockout, our Open 

Boys Team won their Round 3 match on forfeit. They then went on to play Round 4, but were 

unfortunately defeated by Hunter Sports High School in this round. The boys played in a determined 

manner, with Ms Harris‟ MVP award going to Harry Sorby and special mentions to Aarron Forster 

and Joshua Richardson.  
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Girls AFL 

Mr Doherty coached our Open and U/15 Girls AFL Teams who competed in the Swan Cup Gala Day 

late last term. He said that both teams played well, with many girls experiencing AFL for the first 

time. 

Our Open Girls were defeated by St Mary‟s Maitland in their first game and went on to be narrowly 

defeated by Tomaree in their second match. Special mentions to Georgia Robson, Ellie Anderson, 

Sophie Farmer and Kaitlin Duck. 

Our U/15 Girls had more success, with wins against Kotara, Wallsend and Tomaree. Special mentions 

to Regina Kamanda, Erin Behn and Tomeeka McKillop Davies. 

Boys AFL 

Mr Doherty also coached our U/15 Boys AFL Team to a number of successes at the Swan Shield Gala 

Day in late June. The boys had easy wins against Kotara, Glendale and Tomaree. Unfortunately they 

were narrowly defeated by Whitebridge High School in the Grand Final. Mr Doherty mentioned 

great efforts from Patrick Langlois, Clarence Playford, toby Bartsch and Sam O‟Sullivan. 

U/15 Rugby League 

Our U/15 Boys Team had a successful year, competing in the Knights Knockout Competition. After 

two rounds, the boys made it into the finals, where they came up against St Pius. Mr Newman said 

that they team played strongly on the day but were unfortunately defeated by a better side. Best and 

fairest awards to Taine Barker, James Barnes and Lee Tighe. 

Rugby Union – Coast to Country Cup 

Led by Mr Doherty and Mr Coleman, both our U/14 and U/16 Boys Rugby Unions had successful 

early rounds in the Coast to Country Cup. Best and fairest awards went to Lachlan Milton, Hayden 

Thompson, Zac Wilson and Harry Sorby in the U/16 Team and Bryn Higgins-Murray and Sam 

Cottom in the U/14 team. 

Both teams will contest the Finals at Forster in late August, good luck boys. 

Rugby Union – Buchan Shield 

After significant wins in the Hunter rounds of the Buchan Shield, our U/16 Boys Team travelled to 

Sydney to play the Quarter final match against Epping Boys High. It was a closely contested match 

but unfortunately the boys went down 15-17. Mr Carswell‟s “Men of the Match” went to Finau 

Taufa‟ao, Derrick Dihn, Harry Sorby and Hayden Thompson. 

Oz Tag 

Newcastle High School had a great representation at this year‟s Newcastle Schools Oz Tag Gala Day. 

Ms Harris, Mrs Sager, Mr Towney and Ds Draper all ably assisted our Seven teams, in a very 

successful and enjoyable day. Our Senior Girls (2) team defeated our Senior Girls (1) team in the 

Grand Final. Our Junior Girls (1) team defeated Wallsend in the Grand Final and our Junior Girls (2) 

and our Senior Boys Teams finished third overall. Unfortunately our Junior Boys (1) and Junior Boys 

(2) teams were unable to get a win on the day but all had lots and fun and proudly represented 

Newcastle High School. 
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Futsal 

Newcastle High School was given a wild card entry into the state title after another team pulled out 

of the competition. The team was aware of the challenge, but the players were keen to step up. We 

lost the first game against Merewether High School but then won the next two round games against 

Toronto High and a very competitive Newcastle Grammar School. We then met the much favoured 

Terrigal High in the semi-final game. It was a very tight game, coming down to penalties. Each team 

took 11 penalties before Newcastle High School were finally able to beat Terrigal High. 

We then came up against Merewether High School in the final. Once again, the teams had to go to 

penalties to find a winner. This time, it only took the regulation 5 shots before Newcastle High won 

the game and were declared State Champions of Northern NSW. 

Throughout the day the team played their best and were outstanding school representatives. They 

plays deserve to feel proud of their achievements. 

Mrs Wells 

SPECIAL MENTIONS 

Rugby Union 

Congratulations to Jaeger Collins and Hayden Thompson who were selected in the NSW CHS U/16 

Rugby Union Team. 

 

Jaeger also had some great news (following the 

above selection), when we was named in the 

NSW CHS Open Rugby Union Team. This is a 

great achievement. Well done Jaeger. Jaeger will 

tour South Africa in 2015 as a member of this 

team. 

 

 

Golf 

In the June bulletin we mentioned that Luke Ferrier was selected in the 

Hunter Region Team to represent at the NSW CHS Golf Championships. 

Luke played exceptionally well at these 

championships, finishing 2
nd

 overall and 1
st
 in year 

9. As a result he was selected in the NSW CHS 

and NSW All Schools Team to compete in 

Toowoomba at the end of August. Good luck 

Luke. 

Diving 

As previously mentioned, Monique Collin was selected to represent NSW 

All Schools at the National Diving Championships at the end of July. 

Monique performed very well at these championships, finishing 6
th
 in the 

14yrs springboard and 4
th
 in the 13/14yrs Synchronised Diving events. A 

great achievement Monique. Well Done.   
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PLEASE DONATE 

 

UNIFORMS 

If you have school uniforms that your child has outgrown, we would appreciate any donations to 

the front office; donations of winter school uniform items are of particular assistance at this time of 

year. All donations are gratefully accepted; a big thankyou to those parents/carers who have already 

donated items. 

Shannon Sager and the Welfare Team 

 

CORPORATE CLOTHING 

Our Big Picture campus at Cooks Hill is looking for corporate clothing to add to their pool to allow 

students to attend interviews and work placements in suitable attire. Pants, skirts, jackets, shirts, shoes 

would be greatly appreciated. These items can be dropped off at the Cooks Hill campus on the 

corner of Union Street and Laman Street. 

Tracey Breese – Deputy Principal Cooks Hill Campus  

 

YARN AND NEEDLES 

Any donations of yarn and knitting needles 

for our Yarn Bombing project which is being 

coordinated by our CAPA Department 

would be very much appreciated. Your 

generous donations can be dropped off at 

the front office. 

Brittany Benton – Head Teacher CAPA 
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TAX FILE NUMBERS FOR STUDENTS 

Tax File Number Application Forms may be collected and returned to the careers room at the 

cottage. This is a simple two page form. 

TVET COURSES FOR YEAR 11 & 12 IN 2015 

Students in Year 10 who wish to apply for a TVET course in 2015 need to do so ASAP. All Year 10 

students were given the “TAFE for Schools 2015” booklet containing a three page tear out 

application form to be filled in, signed and handed in to Mr Alexander. High demand courses require 

more information and an additional form available from the Careers room at the cottage. High 

demand courses are: Aged Care, Health Services Assistance, Tourism, Animal Studies, Beauty Therapy, 

Hairdressing, Outdoor Recreation and Sport & Recreation.  Year 11 students who are already enrolled 

in a TVET course need to submit a “continuing” application form if they wish to continue their 

course in Year 12  

YEAR 12 UNIVERSITY APPLICATIONS 

All HSC students should have a copy of the UAC Guide. Students should have received their UAC pin 

number and should now be considering their course options and applying online before the 30 

September due date. 

UNIVERSITY OF NEWCASTLE FRIENDS ON CAMPUS SEMINARS 

Students in Years 11 & 12 recently participated in this event conducted by students and staff from the 

university. Students participating gained an insight in university life, study skills and information 

about courses. Working in small groups students are able to ask questions in an informal setting. 

Feedback from students suggested that this was an extremely worthwhile activity. 
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FRIENDS ON CAMPUS 
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GREEN LIGHT DAY EXCURSION 

Recently a number of Year 10 students have been involved in excursions related to their particular 

career interests.  

The Green Light Day Excursion involved twenty students travelling to the RAAF base and 

Fighterworld. After a nice lunch, a number of inspirational industry high achievers talked about their 

careers and were able to give students an insight into the wide range of career pathways in transport 

and logistics. Students were also given information packs and time to chat in groups with employer 

representatives and TAFE about future industry career pathways. 

 

The event was sponsored by the NSW 

Department of Transport Roads & 

Maritime Services. Students were 

provided with an entertaining and 

informative RAAF and Fighterworld 

tour. Thanks also to Marianne Wehby 

for inviting Newcastle HS and for her 

excellent organisation on the day. 

 

  



Newcastle High School  Page | 30 August 2014 

  Parkway Edition No. 07 

 

  



Newcastle High School  Page | 31 August 2014 

  Parkway Edition No. 07 

DO YOU WANT TO KEEP  

UP~TO~DATE  

WITH THE GREAT THINGS HAPPENING AT  

NEWCASTLE HIGH SCHOOL? 

Like our Facebook page to receive all the updates in your newsfeed 
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NEWCASTLE HIGH SCHOOL 

“Remis Velisque” 

Parkway Avenue, Hamilton 2303 

Telephone: (02) 4969 3177 

Facsimile:   (02) 4961 2912 

e-mail:  newcastle-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website:  www.newcastle-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 
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